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March & April 2024 
Dear Prayer Partners, 

Thank you for taking time to read our letters and pray for us on a regular basis! March and April have been filled with ups and 
downs but we are so thankful for the sovereignty of God and His faithful followers lifting us up in prayer to Him! 

Kids Ministry 
In March, we started Hope 4 Kids as an outreach to the community. Every other Monday we meet to play games, sing songs, 
tell a missionary story, and teach a Bible lesson. This past Monday was our largest group so far with four kids and their parents 
from the reservation in attendance as well as our family. Our goal is to reach families through this ministry. Pray for us as we 
teach the Bible to the kids that they will understand and put their faith in Jesus alone for salvation. 

GoMission Conference 
March 28-31, we held our first GoMission Conference at Hope Baptist Church. We were joined by our Navajo brother, 
Dheidrick Hobbs and his wife, Joetta. They are on deputation to plant a church on the Navajo Reservation. Bro. Hobbs 
presented his mission field and preached very straight-forward messages. On Saturday of the Conference, the Hobbs, my 
family, and Tyler went knocking on doors in the town of White Earth. We had a great time getting the gospel out. A big victory 
was to see Tyler go out soulwinning with us. She continues to hunger after God and it is exciting to see her want to tell others 
about Jesus. At the end of the conference, we took the Hobbs on for financial support! We are excited to partner with them as 
natives reaching natives with the gospel!  

Bible Meeting 
Last week we had a three-day Bible meeting with Evangelist David Barker with Scripture Memory Ministries. He was a 
tremendous blessing to everyone each service in teaching how to read your Bible and how to memorize Scripture. 

Spiritual Battles 
In the midst of God working, we have also taken notice of the spiritual battles that have been taking place in the church people, 
around the church building, and in our own personal lives. There has been an increase of spiritual oppression against our 
ministry and our family. At times it has been very heavy on us and spiritually exhausting for my family. Being around a 
culture that embraces the spirit world has opened our eyes to seeing this demonic activity in a real way. While we continue to 
pray regularly for spiritual strength and praise God for the victory we have in Him, we are longing for some refreshment.  We 
have not had time off as a family for quite some time, so I made a decision for us to take a couple weeks respite in May. We are 
thankful to have a couple of men nearby to run the church services for us while we are gone. Our goal is to get spiritually 
refreshed and encouraged during this time so we can be better used by the Lord where He has called us. Pray for our family 
during this time. Pray for our Ojibwe people who live under the control of the devil. 

Family (Special Announcement!) 
Thank you to all those that sent birthday cards to us in March and April. We greatly appreciate it!  
Along with celebrating all those birthdays, we are also preparing to celebrate the birth of our sixth child in November! Please 
pray for a healthy pregnancy.  Pray for us as we enter into parenthood of six children six years old and under. Pray for a 
balanced schedule with the young children the Lord has given us.  
 
Please continue to pray for our family, the Ojibwe people, and Hope Baptist Church. Thank you for your faithfulness in prayer 
and financial support! May fruit abound to your account. 

For the cause of Christ, 

Marty, Logan Michelle, Aliza, Annie, Ezekiel, Isaiah and Max Roembke 

T H E  R O E M B K E  F A M I L Y  
Called to America’s Original Unreached People 

CONTACT 

Sending Church 
Crossroads Baptist Church 

Pastor Guy Solarek 
1120 S Arlington Ave 

Indianapolis, IN 46203 
 (317) 357-2971 

Marty Roembke 

 (765) 341-6471 

 
roembkefamily@gmail.com 

Independent Baptist Indian 
Mission, Inc. (IBIMI) 

Accounting Office Address:  
2406 Main Street 
Keokuk, IA 52632  

 (319) 524-7278 

“Now the God of hope fill you with all joy and peace in believing, that ye may abound in hope, 
through the power of the Holy Ghost.”  

ROMANS 15:13 


